FEBRUARY LSB REPORT
The KFCF local station board seated their members at the January meeting with one new person being added, Mr. Vic Bedoian. Vic was the stations farmer station manager and executive director. Mike Beevers was re-elected president, Sue Kern vice president; Leni Reeves secretary and Gerry Bill as treasurer were also selected to serve. We had a major failure of our transmitter within the past 2 weeks and had to operate at less than 30% of capability. Through the efforts of our engineer Rych Withers,we where able to patch up the equipment well enough to say on the air. We also put out a request to our listeners to help raise approximately $11,000 to replace the transmitter. Thanks to KPFA for fast tracking a check from the fund drive to help in the purchase of the new equipment. 

The board is still in pursuit of finding additional funding to help maintain staff and equipment. We have reduced the staff by 1 and the station manager has volunteered to take a pay cut to help keep the station on the air. Our prayers and thoughts go out to fellow member Mark Hernandez who recently lost his mother and has been hospitalized last week.
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